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 April 1st 

OPS Athletics 

Carnival - Postponed 

 

 April 6th - 7th 

State Swimming 

Carnival -  Postponed 

 

 April 8th 

OPS Cross Country -  

Postponed 

 

 April 9th 

Easter Hat Parade -  

Cancelled 

      Wednesday 18th  March, 2020                  Term 1  Week 8 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

This week our school is happy to say that we are operating as normal with all classes 

continuing their lessons. Of course, we are very aware of public concern in relation to the 

COVID-19 Virus and as such we are working daily with the advice provided by the 

Department of Education and the Department of Health. From this advice we are 

instructing our children to practice good hygiene in ways including hand washing, nose 

blowing and covering coughs. One major direction from the Department of Education is 

that we advise students and families that if you are feeling unwell, you are required to 

stay at home until better. The school will contact parents immediately if a child presents 

unwell to ensure that we do not have illness move through the school and as the Prime 

Minister said on the weekend, the Australian way of battling on, does not apply at this 

time.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phone: Primary : 6362 6369  
              Infants:  6362 1992              
Website: orange-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email:    orange-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 



 

 

 

We are also adapting school practise to avoid extended periods in large groups. This has included the move away from 

holding assemblies until further notice and holding all planning towards excursions at this point in time. Sport will 

continue to be a curriculum area within the school but all PSSA representative teams have been put on hold until 

further notice. Scripture classes will also cease until the end of the term. 
 

We are moving in a fluid environment and parents are to feel reassured that the school will always work in the best 

interest of all students. We are aware that some families have kept their children at home and we direct parents to 

the ‘Learning from Home’ website from the Department of Education to find resources and learning activities. At 

this moment the school is operating as normal and will not be providing online teaching. If the situation changes in 

relation to schools operating, the school may move to a remote learning platform and we are putting planning forward 

at this time, with parents to be notified of any changes. 
 

At school we are focusing on learning and again I have to comment on how wonderful our students and staff are. Each 

class is fully engaged in their lessons and we are seeing great results in reading and some wonderful writing being 

completed.  
 

Finally, I would encourage all parents to remain calm and have confidence that the school will be working towards the 

best interest of students, staff and families at all times.  

 

Enjoy the week 

 

Bradley Tom 

Principal 

 



 

OPS - 2020 School Year Dates 

March 19 Book Club Due  

April 1 OPS Athletics Carnival - POSTPONED 

April 6 & 7 State Swimming Carnival -  POSTPONED 

April 8 OPS Cross Country -  POSTPONED 

April 9 Easter Hat Parade - POSTPONED 

April 9  Last day for students Term 1 

April 27 Staff development day 

April 28 First day for students Term 2 

April 28 School photos - Primary 

April 29 School photos - Family photos 

April 30 School photos - Infants 

May 5 Sydney Writers Festival 

May 7  District Cross Country 

May 8 CWA Entries Due 

May 11 Rugby League PSSA Gala Day 

May 19 GRIP Leadership day, Year 6 SRC 

May 20 
Kindergarten 2021, Open Day, 9.30 -
10.30am 

May 25 District Athletics Carnival 

OPS Assemblies 

Kindergarten 
Postponed 

until further notice 

Year 1 
Postponed 

until further notice 

Year 2 
Postponed 

until further notice 

Year 3 - 6 
Postponed  

until further notice 

OPS Sport 

K-6 Every Friday 

Year 2 

(Week 3-11) 
Every Thursday 
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Clothing Pool 2019 

Any Donations would be greatly appreciated and can be dropped off at the Primary Office. 

 

 

The Clothing Pool is located at the Primary Campus  
Sale Street building 

 
EFTPOS facilities are now available  

at the Clothing Pool on the Primary site. 
 

 

 

If you are able to volunteer in  our Clothing Pool  

please call  Jane Howell 0414 242 823 
 

OPS  P&C Clothing Pool Dates Term 1 

Date Time 

Wednesday 18 March 9.00am - 10.00am 

Monday 23 March 9.00am - 10.00am 

Friday 3 April 9.00am - 10.00am 

Wednesday 8 April 9.00am - 10.00am 

 

Easter Raffle 

 

 Drawn:- Thursday April 9th  

 

Please return all tickets  

sold or unsold  

by Friday 3rd April 2020 

 



 

Coffee will be available to purchase from the Primary canteen each Tuesday to Friday 

from 8am for parents and carers. You just need to bring your own mug to take advantage 

of this new service. 
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Snacks  available with orders and over the counter 

Carrot Sticks (6)  ☺  20c (GF, DF)   

Veggie Sticks (6)  ☺  20c (GF, DF)   

Crackers (4)   20c (GF) 

Popcorn ☺   50c (GF, DF) 
Air popped at the canteen 

Cheese & Crackers ☺  50c (GF) 
4 rice crackers with 4 cheese squares 

Mini fruit cup ☺  50c (GF, DF) 

Veggie sticks & dip ☺  80c (GF, DF) 
Seasonal veggie sticks and hummus 

Carrot sticks & dip ☺  80c (GF, DF) 
Carrot sticks and hummus 

Rice crackers & dip ☺  80c (GF, DF) 

Seasonal veggie sticks and hummus 

Quelch iceblock ☺  80c (GF, DF) 

99%fruit juice 

Jelly Cup ☺   $1 (GF, DF) 

Made with 99% fruit juice 

Custard Cup ☺  $1 (GF) 

Jelly & Custard Cup ☺ $1 (GF) 

Made with 99% fruit juice 

Frozen Yoghurt Tub  $3.50  

Twisted frozen yoghurt tub 

 
 

Cold Drinks available with orders and over the counter 

Bottled Water ☺  $1 (GF, DF) 

Just Juice ☺   $1.60 (GF, DF) 

99% fruit juice, Apple  or  Tropical Punch 

Plain Milk (300ml) ☺  $1.60 (GF) 

Big M Flavored Milk ☺  $2.60 (GF) 

Strawberry or Chocolate (300ml) 

 

 

Hot Food 

 
Pizza Scroll ☺     $3 
Made onsite, ham, cheese with a pizza sauce served warm 

 

Mac and Cheese ☺    $4.50 
 

Spaghetti Bolognaise ☺  $4.50 ( DF) 

Classic bolognaise made with free range beef, loaded with vegetables 

served on penne pasta 

 

Gluten Free Penne Bolognaise ☺  $4  (GF, DF) 

Classic bolognaise made with free range beef, loaded with vegetables 

served on Gluten Free penne pasta 

 

Wraps   
 
Ham, Cheese & Salad ☺   $4 
Ham, Cheese, lettuce, carrot 

 
Chicken & Salad ☺      $4 
Chicken, Lettuce, carrot and Mayo.  

(No Mayo option available) 

 

Hot Chicken Wrap☺      $4 
Flamed Grilled chicken breast, Lettuce, and Mayo.  

 

  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Sandwiches    
Toasting available at no charge   
☺ all sandwiches are healthy options 
 
Vegemite / Jam    $2.50 

Cheese      $2.30 

Cheese & Tomato   $2.50 

Ham       $2.80 

Ham & Cheese       $3 

Ham, Cheese & Tomato      $3.50 

Ham, Cheese & pineapple      $3.50 

Chicken          $3.50 

Chicken & Cheese      $4 

Ham, Cheese & Salad       $4 

Ham, Cheese, lettuce, carrot 

Chicken & Salad        $4 

Chicken, Lettuce, carrot and Mayo.  

 
 

Burgers 
Chicken Burger  ☺    $4 
Grilled Chicken served on a fresh roll with Lettuce and Mayo 

 
Cheese Burger   ☺    $4 
Beef patty, cheese and tomato sauce 

 

Salads   
 
Freshly made Garden Salad ☺  $4 
Choice of Chicken, Tuna, Ham or plain served with lettuce, 

cucumber, tomato and cheese. Salad may alter due to seasonal 

veggies. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Online ordering  
Download the flexischool app  or visit www.flexischool.com . 

 

  

Open Tuesday  - Friday 

Counter service during lunch play & Afternoon recess  

 

Volunteers welcome! 

Call in to see Donnie to offer assistance  

or contact us via facebook search @OPScanteen 

 

If your child has special dietary needs, please get in touch. 

MENU 
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